
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

March 2, 2015
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, March 2, 2015, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy Wininger, Floyd L. Hawkins, Warren D. Albright, James A. Stiles and Councilwomen Barbara McFeaters and M. Lynn Gee.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Judge Lynne E. Ellis, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Sheriff Travis Roush, Chief Deputy Joshua Greene, Deputy Prosecutor Larry Brodeur, Mike and Pat Jones and Jill Albright, Loogootee Tribune.  

President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 2, 2015 meeting with a correction to paragraph six that should state Chief Deputy Greene provides maintenance for his own vehicle not the entire department.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Judge Lynne E. Ellis came before the Council to request an Additional Appropriation of $15,000 for a CASA Director.  Since requesting the Additional Appropriation, Judge Ellis made the decision to contract for Guardian Ad Litem instead of hiring a CASA Director.  By doing so, it will save the county $20,000.  The GAL contract will be with Sandra Bowman, who will not be an employee of the county.  This is an unfunded mandate from the Department of Justice.  The contract will be for $20,004 ($1,667 per month) and will include all expenses.  Judge Ellis will only need funded for 10 months.  Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the Additional Appropriation for $12,000 from the General Fund, Circuit Court, Personnel Services, CASA Director.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Sheriff Travis Roush presented his request for an Additional Appropriation for $4,500 for a new vehicle.    Councilman Wininger made a motion to approve the Additional Appropriation from LOIT Public Safety, Capital Outlay, Police Vehicle-$4,500.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Councilwoman Gee congratulated Sheriff Roush on the success of the K9 Dinner and Auction.  The dinner and auction raised $19,570.50 for a K9 Unit.  The total raised for the K9 is $27,412.50.
At the meeting on February 2, 2015 the Council agreed to fund Road Crew through CEDIT.  Due to only needing $11,000, Auditor Roush gave the Council the option to use the Riverboat Wagering Share Fund.  Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the Additional Appropriation from the Riverboat Wagering Share Fund, Community Corrections, Personnel Services, Part Time Clerical-$2,000, Part Time Road Supervisor-$5,200 and FICA/Medicare-$550; Supplies, Office Supplies-$700; Other Services & Charges, Motor Vehicle Supplies-$1,500 and Preventive Maintenance-$1,050, for a total of $11,000.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Community Corrections Director Kathy Collins invited Judge Ellis, Sheriff Roush and Deputy Prosecutor Larry Brodeur to join her.  Collectively they have met to discuss the financial effects of HB1006.  Due to the increase of law enforcement the security center is near capacity.  To help offset the costs associated with the housing of the inmates, they are suggesting a Pre-Trial Home Detention Program be established.  The program would be low level offenders who cannot afford to make bond.  They will abide by strict guidelines.  Director Collins advised the cost to the county will be $10 per day and not exceed $300 per month per inmate.  Councilman Hawkins would like to see some kind of restitution.  Once the inmate is on home detention and finds a job, the inmate will be billed for the cost of home detention.  Sheriff Roush presented a handout that broke down the cost of per day, per inmate.  Councilman Hawkins suggested funding $3,000 for 3 months to see if the program will succeed.  The Council will re-visit the topic at the April meeting.  
Due to the hiring of Julie Fithian as Part-Time Custodian, the Council needed to set her hourly rate.  A brief discussion followed.   Councilman Stiles made a motion to approve paying Julie Fithian $8.50 per hour with a maximum of 15 hours per week for 8 weeks.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Auditor Roush submitted Ordinance for Salaries and Wages 2015-04.  The ordinance will set the salary and hourly wage for Part Time Custodian, GAL, Community Corrections Part Time Clerical and Road Crew Supervisor.  Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the amendments to the Salary & Wage Ordinance 2015-04.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Auditor Roush submitted a tourism update from Jim Stoughton.  

Mike Jones, citizen of Martin County, spoke of his support of the Pre-Trial Home Detention Program.  He thinks it would help immensely.  
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm with a motion made by Councilman Hawkins and seconded by Councilman Stiles.     All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Council meeting will be held Monday, April 6, 2015 at 6pm.  
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